GASR TYSC Meeting

August 20th, 2023 6:00pm - At G-E-T Middle School

Present: Tiffany L, Amanda T, Margo T, Deb S, Gina B, Sam L, Quentin M, Jeanette D

- Call meeting to order- 6:04pm
- Secretary's Report- Meeting minutes to be approved next meeting.
- Treasurer's Report -
- GASR -
 - Dual signature account balance: \$12,663.05
 - o Single signature account balance: \$4,084.94
- **TYSC** (check yet to come out: River Stop \$205.40, Trim Lawn \$380, Hilltopper \$180.66, West Bend \$2,684, Waukesha PD \$250) In addition the registration fees and tournament fees to be divided between organizations.

Savings balance: \$26,831.93

Basic checking balance: \$58,454.22

CD 8558: \$7,169.96CD 9097: \$17,763.08

New Business

- Review of Coaches: Any concerns with coaching staff or changes that need to be made. Contact coaches to see if they intend to coach again next season.
 - Need to send out survey to coaches/directors on returning. Reach out to Matt Haag on options for 8u next year since he is moving up with his daughter. Send survey out to parents to get feed back on season. Lance Letner will not be returning as coach.
 - BASEBALL: Our numbers for next year was discuss with Jeanette to see what areas may need to combine to form teams one way or the other. Our 13u BB team for next year may be heavy. Had 15 and there are 4 for Ettrick that we could bring over. Possible of two teams at that level so need an additional coach. Could bring back down Eli S and other classmate to form teams which would lighten the numbers for 14u team. The 12u and 11u BB teams will again be heavy on numbers if all boys return. The 10u BB will again have two teams if all return. The 9u boys had odd number making heavy. If Ettrick boys come over the next year we may be okay or we send kiddos to Ettrick to help on numbers.
 - SOFTBALL: Need to reach out to Aubrey Hogden and Mazy Fuchs on returning with 12u SB in order to have numbers for team. Ettrick will have Paisley Wagner back to have good numbers for their 12u team. The 10u team will be set, but possibly two depending on numbers coming up from 8u.
 - Need to reach out to baseball coaches to return buckets of baseballs. All Equipment was returned, but buckets were not.
- Fall Clean up: fall clean up was on Sunday from 12-3pm. Any follow-up from that?
 - Clean up crew was light with only 2 families at each of the four fields. Possible word was not passed out by directors as well as it should be. In addition, it was a bit later in the season. Should try to set a date like the 1st or 2nd weekend in August to do clean up every year. Keep it fresh in director's minds and parents.
- Catfish Days: Costs, profit and overview of Catfish Days.
 - TABLED FOR NEXT MEETING.

- Swim Update: Home tournament run down.
 - TABLED FOR NEXT MEETING
- Trempealeau new Park Development: New park project under way with meetings with Issac and village of Trempealeau.
 - Meeting on Wednesday to discuss the development. Looking to get anyone to attend to discuss the lease/co-op with youth program and village. The village would like youth program to use and have first priority for fields. Need to work on contract/lease that would allow us and then we could donate the money we have aside to help with moving forward.

Old Business

- Memorial plaque to be placed at Trempealeau Main field. Collin Hirner memorial donated \$890 to TYSC.
 - Mrs. Hirner donated an additional \$110 to make and even 1,000 donations to get update on bathrooms complete. In addition, a plaque will be purchased for donors to TYSC with space for future donors to be displayed. Sam to follow up on cost of plaque. Quentin to check with Fowler about bathroom partitions.
 - Bathroom Update: TABLED FOR NEXT MEETING
- Galesville storage shed. Reconsiderations to get the container painted white so that the High School Team can paint a mural on that.
 - Amanda to email Jen Johnson to get mural work discussion started.
- Board Updates Quentin Moller nominated for Baseball Rep by Amanda Thoma, Second by Margo Thill. Motion passed and approved.
 - Looking to speak to Alex Byom for GASR Treasurer position, Megan Docken and Jesse Baardseth to run both concessions, Tricia Hanson for co-president, Brent Thill as co-president, Email to softball parents to find Softball rep or Secretary.

TYSC BOARD

GASR BOARD

CO-President- Open

CO-President- Amanda Thoma

Treasurer- Margo Thill

Treasurer- Open

- Concession Stand Manager Tremp Open
- Concession Stand Manager Gale Gina Busch
- Secretary Open
- Softball Rep Tiffany Leavitt
- Baseball Rep Quentin Moller
- Track & Field Rep Gina Busch
- Swim Sam Leighty
- Fundraiser Coordinator Deb Schwertel
- Ump Coordinator/Field Maintenance Chris McDonnell
- Next meeting: September 17th at 6:00 pm
- Meeting adjourned 7:50pm